Belle Creek Watershed District

The Belle Creek Watershed Board met on April 11, 2013 at the SCD office at 4 PM. Members present were L. Kyllo, B. Anderson, B. Kennedy, T.Steger, B. Waugh with J. Hedeen absent. The meeting was called to order by chairman Kyllo. The secretary's report was read and approved. There was no treasures report.

T. Steger is working on the plan to repair the inlet pipe on the Duncan structure. The initial estimates are around \$35,000 with a 25% cost share, the complete repair plan is still in the works but should be complete for work to completed by late fall.

B. Waugh is working on fencing design for the Otterness structure. The issues are the areas up stream for cattle to cross to be able to graze both sides of the structure. B. Kennedy offered some suggestions to be worked on for making the project work.

Discussion was held on projects to be worked on next year, they were back fill Gardiner structure, Waugh fencing project on Otterness structure, continue discussion of funding projects directly benefiting BCWS structures, and maintenance at all structures related to outlets and vegetation.

Bills were approved as presented. Tentative dates for the site visits were set for June 23rd or 28th if scheduling works. As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Brad Anderson